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IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS 

IN THE MATTER OF 

COURTHOUSE OPERATIONS IN 

RESPONSE TO THE CORONAVIRUS 

(COVID-19) OUTBREAK 

GENERAL ORDER No. 20-00012 

With the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands’ return to Community Vulnerability 

Level Blue since September 7, 2020, the Clerk’s Office will resume accepting cash payments starting 

on October 1, 2020. General Order 20-0009 Section III(3) is hereby amended to read as follows:    

The Clerk’s Office will resume accepting cash/currency payments at the intake 
counter of the Gualo Rai Courthouse effective October 1, 2020. Checks and 
money orders will continue to be accepted at the intake counter and must be made 
out to “Clerk, U.S. District Court.” Check or money order payments, NOT CASH, 
may also be mailed to:  

United States District Court 
for the Northern Mariana Islands 
P.O. Box 500687 
Saipan, MP 96950

All other terms of General Order 20-0009 remain in effect. 

IT IS SO ORDERED this 1st day of October, 2020. 

____________________________ 
RAMONA V. MANGLONA 
Chief Judge

 

 

 

 

 

  

F I L E D 
Clerk 

District Court 

 

for the Northern Mariana Islands 
By________________________ 
                (Deputy Clerk) 
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